
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  NCFIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

September 17, 2015 BOARD MEETING

 MINUTES 
Board Members in Attendance: Kathleen Rich-New, Board Chair and Jennifer Secor

Board Members Conference Call in:  John Franz, Dan Naylor, Karen Shmukler 
Board Members Absent:  
Others in Attendance: Dr. Patricia Nellius, CEO, Jessica Simmons, Chief Finance Director, Laurie Anna Blackburn, Board Liaison, and Tracey Kinsley
Kathleen opened, welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the September 17, 2015 Board of Directors meeting.
Kathleen then requested all to state their names for the record.

Kathleen then reminded members that if they had a conflict of interest to please complete the Conflict of Interest form and provide it to Laurie Anna Blackburn.  No conflicts were reported.  
Motion:  John moved to approve the June 17, 2015 minutes.  This was seconded by Jennifer Secor and the motion passed unanimously.   

Dr. Nellius greeted all in attendance and began by reporting the NCFIE Staff have spent this past quarter focusing on the development of marketing materials for the NCFIE November Wraparound Institute Certification and the National Wraparound Conference scheduled for June 7-9, 2016 to be held at the Crowne Hotel on A1A, Melbourne. She added to date there are 12 registrants for the 2nd certification training.  She then referenced the brochure and materials sent to members and welcomed any feedback.   
Dr. Nellius shared she has reached out to two board members for their feedback on the redesign of the NCFIE website and the information was well received. She then encouraged all members to visit the website and provide their input. Dr. Nellius then shared the intent is to strategically redesign the website over the next several months to maintain the integrity of the brand, image, and define the tag line: A Dynamic Community and how that aligns with the vision and mission of the center. 
Karen Shmukler joined the meeting via conference call.  Kathleen and Dr. Nellius welcomed her to the meeting. 
Dr. Nellius informed members that the Wraparound planning committee has met monthly and is looking to expand the capacity of the committee.  She then referred the board to her report for the selected topics and categories which were discussed at the last board meeting.  
Dr. Nellius then extended her appreciation to John Franz for potentially securing Pat Miles to co- present with him at the conference.  She then apologized to Dan for the scheduling conflict and said she will be sure to plan the conference around the boards’ availability.  

Dr. Nellius then shared she has been working with Melissa Breckenridge and Tracey Kinsley to update the Brevard C.A.R.E.S. Replication Toolkit manual to accompany the application submission to the California Evidenced Based Clearing House and expects to have the manual finalized and submitted by the end of 2015.  
Dr. Nellius was pleased to report she was invited to co-present a workshop on Evidence Based Practice at the Dependency Court Summit on September 9th with Charles Wilson, President of Chadwick Center and the California Evidence Based Clearing House.  It was a great opportunity because the Replication application will be presented to Charles Wilson’s organization.

Dr. Nellius shared that there has been a change in the communications department. Melissa Breckenridge has replaced Stephanie Strodtman’s position and will serve as the point of contact for the conference along with her supervisor Tracey Kinsley, Director of Communications. Tracey will be reporting on the conference budget and the website revamping later on in the agenda.  
Dr. Nellius concluded her report sharing that Jean Carpenter Williams, National Resource Center and Mr. Leonard Burton from the Center for the Study of Social Policy were here for the 3rd Trauma Informed Care Youth Thrive training initiative.  There were 50 attendees from the community of practice and to date over 500 community members have been trained through the Trauma Informed Care Summits and the NCFIE Training Institutes.   She then asked if there were any questions. 
Dan commented on the request for feedback concerning the website and said he agrees with John in terms of the outline, structure and ease of read.  He added he asked his company website designer Lori Martin to review the site and provide her input as well.

Dan also commented on the scheduling conflict the Wraparound Conference date saying that he had scheduled his family commitment long before he accepted the board member position and it is not because of anything the agency did.  He will make sure that he is sensitive to the future scheduling of events.  
John summarized his overview to Dr. Nellius saying that the site poses a challenge for the viewer to figure out what the NCFIE is and what it is about.  He suggested moving away from the idea of selling Wraparound services and moving to a strong focus on intervention and diversion tools preventing families entering the system of care, with Wraparound as one of the tools to move families out of child welfare services.    
Dr. Nellius agreed saying the emphasis should be to build systems of care, providing resources and tools that communities need to build capacity, with a focus at the practioner level.   
Dr. Nellius then provided an overview of the differences between the first two National Wraparound Conferences and shared some of the survey results.   

Karen shared from her perspective she is not yet able to integrate the information being shared and parallel it with the educational system.  She would like to continue to have discussions offline with Dr. Nellius and contribute when she is better acclimated with the work.   
Jennifer agreed with John and Dan to improve the ease of use and look and feel of the website.  She shared that the company is looking to redesign all three agencies.  

Kathleen then stated since all members are now present, she would like a motion to approve the agenda. 
Motion:  Dan moved to approve the September 17, 2015 agenda.  This was seconded by John and the motion was passed unanimously.

New Business:
Financial Report:

Jessica reminded the board that the financials were sent to them electronically for their review in advance of the meeting.  She then said she will perform a high level review of the June, July and August Statement of Revenue and Expenditures and she is available for questions. 

June
Jessica reported the surplus in revenues is directly attributed to monies received from the May Certification Training. She then said the expenditures exceeded the budget and the variance is attributed to consulting fees, office supplies and printing fees for the certification training.  She assured the board that there are no cash flow issues and the operating account has cash on hand to cover expenses through the year.  She shared at YE 2015 the budget ended in a deficit and revenues from the 2016 Wraparound Conference and Institute trainings will cover the shortfall.   

July

Jessica reported July was a slow month for activity and the expenditures for the month covered salaries, printing and IT costs. 
August

Jessica moved to the Statement of Revenue and Expenditures for August and reported an increase in expenses, yet still under budget.  She explained expenses were flat lined over the year and although expenses appear to be under budget, expenditures will increase significantly as planning begins for the national conference and institute trainings.  The majority of expenses for the month were salaries, legal fees for trademarks, equipment, IT and insurance.  She then noted the travel expenses shown are covered by a grant.  Dr. Nellius shared the grant is under NCFIE and covers certification wraparound training at Florida Substance Abuse Innovation sites across the state.  The travel expense is realized under NCFIE for the two staff members who serve under contract and travel to the sites.   
Jessica concluded her report requesting members to call her with any questions and assured them she will correct the reports to change the year from 2016 to 2015.  
Kathleen asked if there were any comments or questions.  None were raised. 

Dr. Nellius spoke about board recruitment efforts and the need to actively recruit potential candidates to serve on the NCFIE board who may bring diversity.  She suggested potential candidates in geographical regions across the state, who have skillsets and competencies that will complement the current board; i.e., someone who is part of a foundation, a university, experienced individuals with systems of care and individual planning within systems of care, youth and consumer of services etc.

Dan shared he spoke with Dr. Nellius about an interested potential candidate who was at a university in St. Paul, Minneapolis and a social worker within a school setting.   Dan shared he also has a consumer in mind but expressed his concerns with the number of representations from Wisconsin.  Dr. Nellius responded saying there shouldn’t be an issue if other objectives are met by having cross representation of skills and competencies.  She then asked Dan to follow up with his prospective candidates.   
John suggested, as much as it is possible, he would like to see more participant friendly practices, person centered planning, graphic facilitation and practical hands on in areas of finance, supervision, management and consumer representation.  
Dr. Nellius and John discussed the affordable Care Act through health care homes and agreed to discuss the subject in more detail offline.   Dr. Nellius then asked John about his special guest from Oklahoma who would be a speaker at the Wraparound Conference on health care homes.  They agreed to discuss that off line as well.  
Karen has spoken to some people who are more involved in the mental health piece and connected with Children’s Behavioral Health Initiative.  She added that she has been doing some consulting on home health care pilot using a system of care with care coordination principles related to cardiology.  She said she is reaching out on the health side as well.  She then shared that several people who attended the institute training are working in the educational system and are trying to implement the system of care principles and wraparound process planning for children in school with complex needs.  Dr. Nellius shared BFP has a contract with Brevard Public Schools to implement wraparound services through the Head Start program.  

Old Business  
Dr. Nellius then introduced Tracey Kinsley, Director of Communications who serves on the event planning committee along with Melissa Breckenridge and Jennifer Secor for the National Wraparound Conference.  She shared that they have been working diligently developing tools, marketing materials and resources for NCFIE and asked Tracey to attend to apprise the board of their progress.  

Tracey recapped the planning process Dr. Nellius spoke on earlier for the June Wraparound Conference and shared the call for papers went out September 16, 2015 to a list of 3,000 people with a deadline of December 1, 2015.  In addition, a call for youth entertainment will be going out to the same list of people asking for specific criteria.  The youth will be performing throughout the conference giving them an opportunity to showcase their talent.  She then said the save the date cards will be e-mailed within a couple of weeks and the brochures provided to the board will be as promotional tools at various events and conferences.   
Tracey then provided a brief overview of the marketing plan and shared since purchasing the Face Book advertising tool in March, the NCFIE page went from 61 likes to 2,505.  She shared that Melissa is a social media guru and manages the NCFIE Face Book page; adding catchy pictures and promote the conference and institute trainings.  
Tracey shared the agency has transitioned to a new webhosting company for ease of use and it saves the company $30 a month. The websites will be revamped to include videos and blog from Dr. Nellius.  John complimented the significant increase in likes in such a short amount of time.   He then suggested that the site include useful helpful tips and knowledge exchange creating a platform for sharing innovations that would align the agency with the tag line.  Dr. Nellius added the intent over time is to become a clearing house or portal where we connect communities of excellence with innovations, knowledge exchange and links shared from across the country.  She then added the issue around the pace of growth is due to limited staffing capacity.  
Kathleen asked John to provide examples of tips that would be posted to the website.  John suggested listing various techniques, exchange of knowledge and reference tools pertaining to a specific topic or program.  Dr. Nellius thanked John for his insight and said she will work on developing the information exchange.  

Tracey then reviewed the 2016 draft budget for the National Wraparound Conference.  Dr. Nellius explained this report is a draft of a working budget that will continue to be updated.  The team agrees with the working budget.
Dan asked for an update on the Federal Reform.  Dr. Nellius shared that there is a statewide campaign and the national campaign.  Dr. Nellius will forward the campaign link for access to all the marketing materials, talking points, platforms and petitions.   
The next NCFIE Board meeting is scheduled for December 17, 2015 10:00 EST, 9:00 Central.
Motion:  Dan Naylor moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by Karen Shmukler and the motion passed unanimously.   

Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Anna Blackburn
Board Liaison
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